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23 October 2006

Dear Mr Claxton

RE:
ALTERATION TO CORONERS’ DISTRICTS

I refer to the letter from the City Council to the Chief Executive of the County Council dated 16 August 2006 which set out details of the motion agreed by the City Council to strongly object to the County Council’s proposal to close the Coroner’s Office in Carlisle. I also refer to the subsequent meeting between the Leader and the Chief Executive of the City Council with representatives of the County Council to discuss the proposal.  I am now writing to submit the City Council’s formal objections to the County Council’s proposals to abolish the three existing Coroners’ Divisions and form two new Coroners’ Districts of North and West Cumbria and South and East Cumbria.

The City Council are extremely concerned about the impact which this proposal is likely to have on citizens within the City Council’s area.  The Coroner’s District of North East Cumbria is one of the largest in England stretching from Allonby to the borders with Durham, Northumbria and Yorkshire.  The City Council believe that to try and administer this service from Whitehaven or Barrow will be impractical and would be likely to lead to a significant deterioration in the service causing inconvenience, stress and delays to bereaved families.  Relatives of the deceased could be required to travel longer distances from Carlisle to Whitehaven for the formal processes involved in identification and the opening of an inquest soon after a sudden death and this is likely to cause extreme hardship to people at what is already a difficult time anyway.  This difficulty will be even greater for residents who do not have their own vehicle and who need to rely on public transport.  The opening of inquests has hitherto been carried out in the Coroner’s Office in Carlisle where it has also been possible for the Coroner to explain to the bereaved the necessary procedure, provide any necessary certificates and answer 

questions that relatives may have.  Residents have appreciated the opportunity to have ready access to the Coroner so that they can ask questions and be guided through the process.

The closure of the Coroner’s office in Carlisle will also cause significant problems for Funeral Directors in the City.  Undertakers would need to travel longer distances to transport bodies to hospital and from hospital to area of origin which would result in delays and increased costs.  It is feared that if the Death Certificates have to be posted from a Coroner’s Office in either Whitehaven or Barrow this could mean that some funerals would have to be delayed.  Alternatively if Funeral Directors have to travel to either Whitehaven or Barrow to collect the necessary certificates there would be added costs which would have to be passed on to relatives.  Either of these positions will cause additional distress to the families of the deceased and hamper the service provided by Funeral Directors in the City.

The proposal could also have an impact on the service provided by the City Council’s crematorium.  The Council is proud of the service provided by the crematorium which works to a standard of carrying out cremations within 6 working days.  The proposal to close the Coroner’s Office could delay the receipt of the necessary certificates which would mean that it was no longer possible to provide a service to that standard.

The City Council consider that as the Government’s proposal to improve Death Investigations in England and Wales is currently at the stage of a draft Bill and it is by no means certain that the recommendations will be implemented that the County Council are premature in proposing to restructure the Coroners’ Districts in Cumbria in the light of those proposals.  

The City Council also consider that if, in the future, the Government’s proposals to reform the Coroners’ service become legislation then there should be a Coroner’s office located in Carlisle.  Carlisle is the only City in the County, has the principal centre of population, is supported by good infrastructure with road, motorway and rail links and has the main hospital in the County with pathology staff.  This is significant as it is the hospital facility that dictates the Coroner’s workload.  The City Council would anticipate that the County Council would be anxious to ensure that if, in the long term, the number of Coroners has to be reduced in the County then the Coroners should be located in the best position for people in the County and not in locations which were merely convenient for the County Council’s present resources.  

The City Council would urge the County Council to reconsider their proposals and to retain the Coroner’s Office in Carlisle.

Yours sincerely
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